
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

  

 
Dear families, 
 
Today, our school community came together to mark World Refugee Day with a range of thoughtful and engaging 
activities. The children had the special opportunity to attend an assembly led by a local resettlement officer, who 
shared powerful stories and insights about the experiences of refugees and the importance of compassion and 
inclusion. The children asked thoughtful questions and showed great empathy, making us incredibly proud of 
their maturity and curiosity. 
We are also very proud this week of Isabelle Cole, who has shown incredible generosity and courage by cutting 
off her beautiful blonde hair to raise money for the Princess Trust. Isabelle raised an amazing £400—what a 
thoughtful and inspiring act of kindness!  
Finally, a couple of safety points. A letter was sent home this week regarding cycling. In addition to the points 
raised in the email, I’d like to remind all parents to please ensure children do not cycle on school grounds for 
everyone’s safety. Also, we would like to ask parents and carers not to stand too close to the school doors at the 
end of the day. It is sometimes hard to see past to dismiss pupils. Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Have a lovely weekend in the sun! 
 
 
Samantha Hill 
Headteacher 
 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 20th June 2025 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

• School lunch menu: 

This week we will be on Week 2 of the new 

Spring/Summer 2025 menu. 

• Year 1 donations: 

Year 1 are kindly asking for donations of the below: 

• Toys e.g. cars, animals, small world, 

construction, musical instruments, puzzles, 

board games etc 

• 'Seaside equipment' e.g. Beach balls, buckets 

and spades/ other sand equipment etc. 

Please bring any donations to main reception. 

• Changes to home time arrangements: 

Just a reminder please can any changes to home time 

arrangements be in writing via email to 

admin@oak.mmat.co.uk 48 hours beforehand.  
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